



HOYLANDSWAINE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter

18th May 2018

Summer 6

Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk

SPECIAL MENTIONS

Class one: Matthew & Isabella Class two: Ethan & William Class three: Felicity & Milo Class four: Summer & Matthew

Class five: All of Class 5

SATS

Well done to all of our Y6 children who undertook the national KS2 SATs this week. They all worked really hard and we are so proud of them for their maturity, their positivity and their determination!

Our Y2 children will continue their tests next week. These will be low key activities in the classroom that the children are used to with lots of flexibility and space in between each test. We will keep the atmosphere around these calm and positive but would also ask that Y2 children are in school every day for the next week unless very ill. Thank you to all parents for the support they give to the children during these times.

STAFF NEWS

As you are aware, Mrs Earnshaw is currently on maternity leave. She has informed us that she will not be returning to school after her maternity leave has ended due to the relocation of her family. We are sad to see Mrs Earnshaw go but wish her all the best for the future. We will let parents know about staffing structure for 2018/19 in June.

GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATIONS 2018

You will be aware that we have sent home a set of forms related to the new GDPR. Please complete the forms and return them to school as soon as possible. Thank you

SCHOOL COUNCIL SPONSORED EVENT

Each year the children of the school council undertake a sponsored event in school which they choose and organise themselves. At the end of this they count the money raised and meet with their classes to decide how to spend the funds to benefit all children. This year the sponsored event will take place on Tuesday 5th June and will be ball dribbling around a circuit. Last week you will have received a letter and sponsor form detailing how your child can raise money for the event and we would be very grateful if you could support the campaign, in however small a way you are able. Thank you

THANK YOU

We have a number of people to thank this week as they have contributed something to the school. First of all thank you to one of our governors, Richard Punshon who supplied all the lovely breakfast items for the children today for their end of SATs celebration. Then another one of our governors, and parent, Amanda Rose has kindly donated a laptop to the school through her husband who works for Sporforth's Town Planning. We are very grateful to them both.

WATER BOTTLES, HATS AND SUN CREAM!

Please ensure your child has a water bottle at school. We would also encourage the wearing of sun hats and bringing of sun cream. Children need to be able to apply the cream themselves.

SCHOOL LOTTERY

Our lottery winner this week was Lindsay Watson. Congratulations to her! We have now reached 83 lottery tickets sold which is wonderful so thank you to the people who have signed up. We would like to get to 100 if we could! Please click on: https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hoylandswaine-primary-school to sign up or see the school website. Thank you for your support!

FOOD TECHNOLOGY CLUB

Due to a staff meeting Food Technology club will not take place on Wednesday 23rd May 2018. Apologies for any inconvenience this may cause.

Y6 LEAVERS HOODIES

FOHS are purchasing Y6 children a leaving hoodie each. Can parents of Y6 children please inform the school office what size hoodie their child requires by Tuesday 22nd May? Hoodie samples are available for sizing purposes if required. Thank you

FOHS MEETING

Our next general FOHS meeting will be held on 18th May at 3.40pm in class two. This will be a chance for parents to support the wonderful work of FOHS and all they do for the children. A particular focus will be the school and village summer fayre which has been set for Saturday 7th July so come and join us if you can spare any time either on the day or in the preparation period. There will also be a crèche for the children in class one. Thank you

FOHS CAKE SALE

FOHS are holding a fund raising cake sale on Thursday 24th May at 3.30 pm at school. Donations of cakes/buns either homemade or shop bought, can be left at the school office from Monday 21st May. Thank you for your support

LETTERS DISTRIBUTED THIS WEEK

Class 4 – Wigfield Farm workshop

Choir Members (in the first instance) - Performance of Wind in the Willows tickets

Classes 1 – 4 - General Data Protection Regulation Letters (to be distributed Friday 18th May)

INFORMATION TO BE RETURNED TO SCHOOL BY THURSDAY 24TH MAY 2018

General Data Protection Regulation Letters (Classes 1-4):

Cream page: Information Collection sheet Yellow page: Medical Information form

Pink page: Photograph/Video/Artwork/Activities/Consent & Release

Green page: Computer Usage

Blue page: Collection permission form White page: Privacy Notice Declaration

PAYMENTS DUE

Class 3 Wigfield Farm Workshop by 23rd May 2018

MAY/JUNE DATES

- W/C 21st May Maths Investigation Week
- 23rd May NO FOOD TECHNOLOGY CLUB
- 24th May Class 3 trip to Bagshaw Museum
- 24th May children break up for half term
- 25th May staff INSET day
- 4th June school reopens
- 5th June School Council Sponsored Event
- W/C 12th June national Y1 phonics testing period
- 20th June 6pm Choir performance
- 21st June 2pm & 6pm Choir performance

Have a lovely weekend

Families at 4

at Hoylandswaine Church

Sunday 17 May 4.00 pm - Theme - Pentecost

A monthly event, replacing our former Thursday Messy Church, when families are especially invited to enjoy informal worship, fun activities and refreshments.

Please come along!